
Dear Friends and Neighbors,

In New York eligible voters can register to vote until October 26 to vote in the November 5 general
election. You can check your voter registration status here. As Lead Sponsor of the Equal Rights
Amendment to the New York State Constitution, now known as ballot “Proposal 1,”  remember to
flip your ballot and cast your vote for this important constitutional amendment. More information
on the registration deadlines for the November election is enclosed in this report. 

I am proud to support the work of the Bottomless Closet non-profit organization by awarding
$50,000 in funding to empower New York City women who are seeking employment and need
interview coaching and professional workwear. 

We celebrated a very special New Yorker and my dear friend Helene Goldfarb this week at Hunter
College -her beloved alma mater-- as she turns 95. Helene has dedicated her life in service to
education and volunteer service, notably to the Hunter College Foundation, the Feminist Press of
CUNY, the Lenox Hill Neighborhood House, and more.  She received honors from our office,
Governor Kathy Hochul, and the Hunter College President Dr. Nancy Cantor.

The Sheriff’s Office continues to shut down unlicensed cannabis retailers thanks to the State
legislation we passed in the budget this session. Just this week four more locations were shut and
their products seized.

Please join us for an event we are pleased to sponsor:
Community Board 8’s Women and Families Committee presents a public forum on
New York State’s Equal Rights Amendment: What to Know Before you Vote in
November- Wednesday, September 25 at 6:30pm, on zoom.
Thursday face mask giveaway- Thursday, September 26 from 12pm-2pm, at the
Community Office of Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright, 1485 York Avenue (78/79
Streets).
Live music, free ice cream, and fun for kids with the Friends of the East River
Esplanade- Saturday, September 28 from 1pm-4pm, at the Andrew Haswell Green Park at
60th Street and the East River waterfront. 

 Please don't hesitate to reach out to our community office if we may be of assistance.

Phone: 212.288.4607
Email: SeawrightR@NYAssembly.gov

REBECCA A. SEAWRIGHT 

 

https://voterlookup.elections.ny.gov/
https://eastsidefeed.com/nypd-fdny/four-illegal-ues-smoke-shops-get-raided-closed/
https://www.ourtownny.com/voices/still-thriving-after-100-years-inside-grand-central-terminal-EB3650644
https://aspr.hhs.gov/covid-19/test/Pages/default.aspx
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https://twitter.com/intent/tweet?text=Community+Update%3A+September+20%2C+2024%3A+https://campaignlp.constantcontact.com/em/1129780019665/2ee77802-35fa-41f8-8956-57e739b5afa6
https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&nav=2ee77802-35fa-41f8-8956-57e739b5afa6


Seawright Awards $50,000 to Bottomless Closet Empowering New York City Women Job
Seekers

Yvonne Cassidy, Development Officer, Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright, Sheila Lambert, founder and Chair
Emeritus, Melissa S. Norden, Executive Director.

Assembly Member Seawright presented the Bottomless Closet organization with an award
of $50,000 to support its mission to guide disadvantaged New York City women to enter
the workforce and achieve success.  

Helene Goldfarb Celebrated for Her Lifetime of Achievements and Service to New York at
Hunter College on Her 95th Birthday



Helene is photographed here with her flowers and proclamation from Assembly Member Seawright. (Left to Right):
Seawright staff Courtney Ferrissey and Flor de Maria Eilets, Helene Goldfarb, Assembly Member Rebecca

Seawright, and Bradley Hershenson, Community Board 8 Member. 

The Hunter College Foundation, elected officials, community leaders, academics, friends,
and family gathered in celebration and gratitude for Helene D. Goldfarb’s service to New
York. Notably, she received special recognition from Governor Kathy Hochul, Hunter
College President Dr. Nancy Cantor, Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright, and Senator
Liz Krueger. 

Born on September 24, 1929, in the Bronx, Helene graduated from Newtown High School
in 1947 in Queens. She obtained her Bachelor of Arts from Hunter College, Class of 1951,
and her master’s in education from New York University, Class of 1953 in Manhattan. She
went on to become an accomplished science teacher and a beloved guidance counselor
until her retirement in 1995, Helene D. Goldfarb dedicated her life in service to education.

Helene has held distinguished leadership positions in academic, cultural, and political
organizations including the Alumni Association of Hunter College, Hunter College
Foundation, The Scholarship and Welfare Fund of the Alumni Association of Hunter College
(S&W Fund), the Feminist Press at CUNY, and the Lenox Hill Neighborhood House.  

John McClement, a Community Board 8 member, and Flor de Maria Eilets, Special Assistant to Assembly Member
Rebecca Seawright. 

As Featured In...



Four Illegal UES Smoke Shops Get Raided, Closed | East Side Feed

More unlicensed smoke and cannabis shops on the Upper East Side have been recently
shuttered as part of the city’s ongoing efforts to weed out illicit sellers.

Read More

Constituent Jordan Stein Featured in Arlene Kayatt's Column

Still Thriving after 100 Years Inside Grand Central Terminal

Grand Central Optical inside the storied terminal has been offering fast and convenient
service for 100 years. And it is still family-run as it battles the big eyeglass chains.

Read More

John Jay Park Renovations Unveiled

https://eastsidefeed.com/nypd-fdny/four-illegal-ues-smoke-shops-get-raided-closed/
https://www.ourtownny.com/voices/still-thriving-after-100-years-inside-grand-central-terminal-EB3650644


John Jay Park renovations are completed including improved and accessible basketball and
tennis courts, a rebuilt walkway, new benches, and a drinking fountain. 

Cutting the ribbon on the renovations (from left to right) were Judy Schneider, Co-Chair of
the Community Board 8 (CB8) Parks and Waterfront Committee, Valerie Mason, CB8 Chair,
Council Member Julie Menin, Tricia Shimamura, Manhattan Borough Parks Commissioner,
Jacob Plottel, Special Assistant For Community Relations for the Office of Assembly
Member Rebecca Seawright, and Maille Romulus, Community Liaison for Council
Member Julie Menin.

Consider Our Office Your Resource

Voter Registration Deadlines

Last Day to Register to Vote October 26

First Day of Early Voting October 26

Last Day of Early Voting November 3

Election Day November 5 (Polls are open from 6am to
9pm)

Deadline to request an absentee or early
mail ballot (online)

October 26

Deadline to request an absentee or early
mail ballot (in person)

November 4

Deadline to return an absentee or early November 5 (by mail)



mail ballot November 5 at 9pm (in person)

Have questions about voting in New York State?

Visit the State Board of Elections website to learn about eligibility requirements:
https://elections.ny.gov/

Check your registration status: https://voterlookup.elections.ny.gov/

Request a ballot: https://elections.ny.gov/request-ballot

Find your polling place: https://voterlookup.elections.ny.gov/







The Manhattan Chamber of Commerce is conducting a brief survey to better understand
the needs of storefront business owners in Manhattan. The survey asks 10 simple
questions about foot traffic and customer spending. It will only take four minutes to
complete.

Please take the survey here: https://tinyurl.com/StorefrontsSpeak

https://tinyurl.com/StorefrontsSpeak


COVID-19 Testing



U.S. households will be eligible to order 4 free COVID-19 tests at COVIDTests.gov. The
COVID-19 Tests will detect current COVID-19 variants and can be used through the end of
the year.

Read More

Upcoming Events

RSVP

https://aspr.hhs.gov/covid-19/test/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.cb8m.com/event/30722/




 











In Case You Missed It:

Past Editions Of Our Community Update

Community Update: September 13, 2024

Community Update: September 6, 2024

Community Update: August 30, 2024

Community Update: August 23, 2024
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